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EDITOR’S CORNER
ANDREW CHRISTENSEN
HEAD OF DIGITAL INITIATIVES AND OUTREACH 
WASHINGTON AND LEE UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF LAW 

Dear Readers,

The weather is actually (finally) nicer outside, those of us in academia have 
just said congrats and farewell to our latest crop of graduates, and law librar-
ians everywhere are gearing up for the first in-person AALL Annual Meeting 
& Conference in three years. Accordingly, I hope this issue of The CRIV Sheet 
arrives like a breath of fresh air, coupled with a glimmer of near-summer sun-
shine.

We have two contributions that will put a smile on your face, along with 
some valuable insights in your noggin. Avery Le takes a lighthearted look at 
the often fraught dynamic of communicating with vendors after your library 
has cancelled services and perhaps parted ways. Tom Hemstock takes us 
simultaneously to the movies and on a trip down memory lane, dusting off a 
decades-old edition of The CRIV Sheet for our amusement and edification.

Rounding out this issue is a preview of programs at the upcoming Annual 
Meeting that The CRIV Sheet is especially looking forward to. If you would like 
to write a review of any of these programs for our fall issue—or author 
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